



3950 W. Grand River Ave. Howell, MI 48855 517-546-6600 www.livgov.com/LETS

To: Livingston County Board of Commissioners

From: Greg Kellogg, Transportation Director

Date: May 26, 2023

Re: Resolution Authorizing the Replacement of Two Overhead Garage Doors at

the Transportation Complex - LETS

The two overhead garage doors at the Transportation Complex are nearly 25 years old and are experiencing frequent failures, causing operational challenges, significant maintenance expense, and the risk of having vehicles trapped inside the building.

EMS recently completed a solicitation for overhead door replacement in cooperation with CoPro+ and Fiscal Services, and a contract was awarded to the low bidder, Amerivet Services, per resolution 2023-03-044. The contract has been made available to any Michigan government entity through the CoPro+ Program, including other Livingston County departments, to avoid duplicating the bid process.

LETS requested a quote from Amerivet Services to replace both overheard doors, and the total cost will be \$136,600. The project will be funded entirely by FY 2023 Section 5339 capital grant funding with no local funds required.

This project was <u>not</u> included in the 2023 LETS budget and therefore a budget amendment will be necessary.

Thank you, and as always please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions at 517-540-7843.